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In some knolls to the south and southeast of the Valdivia Bank the density and diversity was 

such that it would in all likelihood be classified as VMEs. The Commission accepted the 

recommendation from the SC to close this area, which was open for fishing, for all fishing 

gears except pots and longlines. 

Two of the existing fishing areas on the Walvis ridge, was identified as practically bare rock 

without VME indicators. The SC and the Commission recommends that they remain open to 

fishing. 

 

c. Incorporating economic, social and cultural aspects 

The calculation of the financial contribution by each Contracting Party are based on 

whether the country is a developing country or not and whether it is actively fishing or 

not. 

d. Incorporating environmental factors affecting marine ecosystems, including adverse 

impacts of climate change and ocean acidification. 

 

This matter has not been addressed as such. SEAFO applies a precautionary approach in 

managing the CA. 

 

2. Lessons learned, best practices and challenges in the implementation of an ecosystem 

approach to fisheries management 

We realised and emphasises the continued need for ground-truthing and probably also a need 

for science-based advice underpinning fine-scale spatial management, preferably based on 

observations.  With continuous support from the EAF Nansen program and other programs 

from the EU and UK more information will be available in future. 

 

3. Actions needed to further strengthen the implementation of an ecosystem approach to 

fisheries management, including to address particular challenges faced by developing 

countries through capacity-building in accordance with Part VII of the Agreement. 

Our main stumbling block is the lack of fishing activities and data.  We are however 

using whatever data is available. For example, we have a collaboration project with 

the UK territories in the SEAFO CA to combine the bathymetry data we both have to 

do modeling on VME distributions.  Part of this collaboration is to teach scientist from 

the developing country Contracting Parties in the modelling techniques. 
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